
From: Minister, MECP <minister.mecp@ontario.ca>  
Sent: Monday, June 14, 2021 4:33 PM 
To: Allan Thompson <allan.thompson@caledon.ca> 
Subject: Response from the Honourable Jeff Yurek, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognize the sender and know the contents to be safe. 

357-2021-1843  
 

Dear Mayor Thompson: 
  
Thank you for your correspondence regarding the finalization of the Blue Box regulation 
and the importance of a timely transition of the Blue Box Program to full producer 
responsibility. 
  
On June 3rd, I announced the release of a final regulation that makes producers 
financially and operationally responsible for the Blue Box program. Following extensive 
public consultation, Ontario is improving blue box recycling by standardizing what goes 
in the blue box, expanding services to more communities across the province, and 
saving municipalities money by making producers of products and packaging fully 
responsible for the cost and operation of the program. 
  
The new regulation will transition the costs away from municipal taxpayers to make the 
producers of products and packaging responsible starting on July 1, 2023. The 
transition process will be fully complete by January 1, 2026. 
  
Making producers responsible for the delivery of Ontario's Blue Box Program will ensure 
that our recycling program can divert more waste from landfills. These changes will 
make recycling more convenient and accessible for Ontarians. Once producers are fully 
responsible for the program, Ontarians will experience the same or improved access to 
blue box services across the province. 
  
The new producer responsibility model will also provide people more opportunities to 
recycle by expanding recycling services to more facilities, such as apartment buildings, 
schools, municipally run or non-profit retirement homes and long-term care homes and 
some public spaces, like parks, playgrounds and transit stations, more than tripling the 
number of public space recycling bins funded under the current program so there are 
more opportunities to recycle at home and on the go. 
  
Combining the various local programs into a single provincial collection system will 
encourage producers to find efficiencies to make recycling simpler and easier for 
residents, while also driving innovation in recycling practices and technologies – fueling 
job creation and attracting investment right here in Ontario.   
  
Thank you again for writing, and please accept my best wishes. 
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Sincerely,  
  
Jeff Yurek 
Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
 

c:      The Honourable Steve Clark 
         Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
 

         The Honourable Sylvia Jones 

         Solicitor General 
 






